












































































































































































Carla Lord 

Save-the-Library – 42nd Street and Mid Manhattan - Testimony 

  

  

I .  Concern over the underpinnings of Room 315:  the Stacks and intentions for 

renovation. 

   Historically the stack construction has been highly praised for its double 

function:  holding the books and as infrastructure for the Reading Room. 

  

II.   It is unclear what the intentions are for the renovation.  Will the space be used for a 

lending library at half the size of the Mid-Manhattan?  Will it be used for a restaurant or 

social center, which can be otherwise found all around Bryant Park?  Or will it be used 

for a space purely for the kind patrons?    

  

III.    Fears for Diminishment of New York as a cultural center 

If the library is “dumbed down,” and used for social purposes, rather than research, it will 

be yet another indicator to the international readers as well as the local ones, that 

intellectual pursuits count for less than ever in New York, and that is just unfortunate.   

Even Dr. Marx suggested that some areas of the library should be quiet. 

 

IV. Keep the ever-popular Mid-Manhattan lending library where it is, and bring back the 

specialist librarians to 42nd Street. 

 

V.  Council committee President Van Bramer, who patiently sat through five hours of 

testimony, may have the best solution to economic stability of the libraries:  charge the 

developers 2%, which will go towards libraries.  That system has worked well for art. 

And/or float a bond.   But don’t destroy the libraries or sell them off. 
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